Glen Lake Protective Association



August 2020 Newsletter

Glen Lake Protective Association

Due to the ongoing covid restrictions we will continue to have our Membership meeting on a virtual basis. The Membership Meeting is scheduled for Monday August 10th at 7pm. I hope everyone is still safe and sound and enjoying our beautiful Glen Lake.

MEMBERSHIP MEETING - MONDAY AUGUST 10th AT 7PM. Zoom invite details will be emailed closer to the date of the meeting.

ASSOCIATION BUSINESS at the MEETING - There will be a vote on the slate of of Directors and Officers. The Nominating Committee has presented a slate of candidates and we did not receive any nominations from the floor at the July Membership meeting. The candidates for Director are Ron Kuhl and Susan Herlihy. For Officers the candidates are Linda Clark and Paul McPhillips.

Copies of the Membership Meeting Minutes and Newsletters are available on our website at www.glenlakeny.org.

INVASIVE SPECIES MITIGATION - The treatment and hand pulling has been particularly effective this year. Our hand pulling contractor Invasive Dive Solutions will be here for the next two weeks. If you have any questions contact Paul Derby or Margaret Wallace. Contact information for them is on our website at www.glenlakeny.org. We are grateful for our Glen Lake Tax District which for about \$ 145. Per year

from each lake resident allows us to afford the continuing fight against Eurasian Milfoil and other invasive species which harm our lake.

The overwhelming majority of our boating population is practicing safe boating and we commend everyone for that. It has been a busy summer Probably in part due to the restrictions on almost all other activities! Let's emphasize two things - Personal Watercraft are required to provide an observer when pulling a skier or a tuber. IF you are trying to drive and observe you are cutting corners. Trying to do both at once jeopardizes either other boats on the lake or your loved one being towed. We have also heard some complaints about people anchoring too close to shore. You should be at least 100 ft. from shore. Thank you for practicing safe boating!

POLLUTION RUNOFF - The next time we have a hard rainstorm look to see if you have water running off your property into the lake. Then see what you can do to prevent that. That runoff is harmful to our lake.

If you have any questions or concerns about the lake please contact me. 518-791-6779.

Have a happy and safe August on our beautiful lake. Thank you.

Respectfully, Paul McPhillips President Glen Lake Protective Association.